

The Commonwealth of Massachusetts

HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES STATE HOUSE, BOSTON 02133-1054

STATE REPRESENTATIVE
2ND BRISTOL DISTRICT

TEL. (617) 722-2000 -DISTRICT: (508) 639-9511 Paul.Heroux@MAhouse.gov

RE: H2138 An Act relative to equitable firearm license fees

**DT:** 27 January 2016

Dear Honorable Chairs and Members of the Joint Committee on Public Safety and Homeland Security,

Thank you for considering *H2138*, *An Act relative to equitable firearm license fees* before your committee on January 28<sup>th</sup>.

This bill would lower fees for both Firearm Identification Cards (FIDs) and License to Carry (LTCs) from \$100 to \$40. With the proposed change to the fee, \$20 of it would go to the licensing authority and \$20 would go into the General Fund.

Thank you for your time and consideration of this bill. I respectfully request that *H2138*, *An Act relative to equitable firearm license fees* released favorably and expeditiously from your committee.

Sincerely,

Paul Heroux